April 18, 2017

Mr. Mike Constantino Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 W. Jefferson Street, Second Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761



Re: Opposition to the Mercy Hospital in Crystal Lake #17-002

Dear Mr. Constantino:

Please accept this letter to indicate my opposition to the Mercy Hospital in Crystal Lake. This additional hospital is not needed.

Our community has several hospitals and even more immediate care centers. We are privileged to have so many excellent medical institutions from which to choose. We really do not need an additional hospital, especially at a cost of eighty million dollars. Our community has more than adequate medical resources.

Please do not approve this project.

Sincerely Yours.

727 Mc Kin by Ave Geneva, FL G0134

RECEIVED

MAY 0 8 2017

April 20, 2017

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Ms. Kathryn J. Olson, Chairwoman Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson St., Second Floor Springfield, I 62761

Dear Chairwoman Olson:

Regarding-OPPOSITION to the Mercy Certicate of Need Application to Build a Hospital In Crystal Lake- 17-0002

I am writing to express my *OPPOSITION* to the CON application #17-0002 to construct a hospital in Crystal Lake, Illinois. I am a long time resident of Cary, located next to Crystal Lake.

This hospital is not needed. Mercy has submitted an application for a hospital in Crystal Lake several times. The CON board has denied Mercy's application. The board should remain consistent. For many of the same reasons, the hospital is not needed in Crystal Lake. We already have several good medical institutions which serve our community well.

Regards.

Chauste Broguerde Charlotte Dioguardi

244 West Main Street

Cary, Illinois 60013

Resident